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It is the mission of the Wausau School District to advance student learning, achievement, and success.

The Wausau School District does not discriminate on the basis of race, age, color, religion, national origin, ancestry, creed, pregnancy, marital status, parental status, 
sexual orientation, sex (including transgender status, change of sex, or gender identity), or physical, mental, emotional, or learning disability (“Protected Classes”).

May 23, 2022

Dear Wausau School District Parents/Guardians, Staff, and Community Members:

It has come to our attention that there is some misinformation being shared out on social media and 
in some media outlets about our Human Growth and Development Policy that will be discussed during 
our Education/Operations Committee Meeting tonight (5/23). We want to take this opportunity to correct 
that misinformation.  

Contrary to the misinformation circulating online, the Wausau School District is making no substantive 
changes to our Human Growth and Development curriculum. We want everyone to know that we will 
continue to teach students a broad range of responsible decision-making skills about sexual behavior; 
including the use of contraceptives. In addition to contraception, our Human Growth and Development 
curriculum also teaches students about healthy relationships, online safety, identifying resources for 
survivors of abuse and assault, resources for escaping violent relationships, and there’s also instruction on 
body image and gender stereotypes. 

The policy being discussed tonight, and the suggested revisions to it, are to make sure that we are in 
compliance with Wisconsin Statutes – in this case Wisconsin 2021 Act 90. Wisconsin Act 90 does add the 
requirement to teach students that there are identified health care facilities they can bring newborns to if 
they do not have the ability to care for them. While this policy would align with State Statute, we can and 
we do teach a comprehensive and balanced Human Growth and Development curriculum.  

Our Human Growth and Development curriculum is developed by a citizens’ advisory committee that 
is required by Wis. Statute (118.019(5)). The committee ensures “the effective participation of staff, 
parents, health-care professionals, members of clergy, and other residents of the District in the design and 
implementation of this program area.” No substantive changes to the Human Growth and Development 
Curriculum can be made without the review of the advisory committee and Board approval.

Our mission is to advance student learning, achievement, and success. We pride ourselves on making 
sure every student has all of the tools and resources they need to be successful and responsible adults.  

Thank you,
Wausau School District Administration


